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2012 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Minute of the above meeting held at 1900 hours on Tuesday 4 September 2012, in the Library, Arbroath High School.

Present

Mr M Ramsay, Chair

Mrs Jan Fairlie

Mrs Joan Finlayson
Mrs Anne Marie Sim
Apologies

Mrs Marion Burnett

Mrs Evelyn Fordyce

Mrs Kate Pattullo

Mrs Jane Stewart

Mr Ross Cargill, Head Boy

Miss Beth Milne, Head Girl

In Attendance
Councillor David Fairweather

Councillor Euan Smith
Councillor Sheena Welsh
Mr Iain Orr, Head Teacher
Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary
Mr M Ramsay in the Chair

	036/12
WELCOME TO COUNCILLORS

Councillors D Fairweather and E Smith were welcomed to their first meeting.
037/12 WELCOME TO HEAD BOY AND HEAD GIRL
Mr R Milne, Head Boy, and Miss B Milne, Head Girl, were unable to attend owing to a requirement to be present at a Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme event, and were welcomed in absentia.
038/12
MINUTE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 30 AUGUST 2011
The Minute of the Annual General Meeting held on 30 August 2011 was approved, proposed by Mrs J Fairlie, seconded by Mrs J Finlayson.
039/12
MINUTE OF MEETING OF 9 MAY 2012
The Minute of the meeting held on 9 May 2012 was approved, proposed by Mrs J Finlayson, seconded by Mr M Ramsay.
040/12
ACTION POINT UPDATE
Noted.
041/12 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTE OF THE MEETING OF 11 MAY 2011
a)
New Councillors

Councillors D Fairweather, A King, D Lumgair, and E Smith, had been invited to 
attend meetings.
042/12
PROPOSED FORMAT OF CONSTITUTION AND REMIT OF MEMBERS
The Papers had been circulated, and it was decided to defer to the next meeting.
043/12 CURRICULUM FOR EXCELLENCE AND CAREER PATHWAYS EVENINGS
Mr I S Orr spoke of the background, and advised that the Senior Management Team considered that there should be two events viz:

a) Curriculum for Excellence Evening which would be of particular interest to parents of S1 to 3  pupils, to be held in week commencing 4 February 2013, to accord with the release of information on course choice.  

      Mr I S Orr would contact Mr K Edwards, Quality Improvement Officer QIO, in this       

       regard, and would request          

       the PTA to postpone the fundraising event, planned for the same week.
b) Careers Pathway and Internet Safety evening. The members considered that the event could be held in 

      conjunction with the next Parent Council meeting to be held on 7 November 2012.
       Mr I S Orr would consult with the Senior Management Team in this respect.
044/12
DEVOLVED SCHOOL AND PARENT COUNCIL BUDGETS 2011/12 AND 2012/13
Mr M Finlayson summarised the information contained within the budget statements, and the members noted the further reduction in the Parent Council allocation.
This was the first occasion that the school budget details had been supplied to the Parent Council members in this form.
045/12
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

The following documents had been received since the previous meeting:
Education Service Self Evaluation Parent Council Survey – submitted timeously.
Education Service Plan 2012/13.

Notification of School Terms and Holidays 2012/13
Overview of Meetings with Parent Council Representatives held during February/March 2012.
Notification of various blogs.
046/12
ANNUAL REPORT

Mr M Ramsay provided a verbal Annual Report which described a state of flux created by the resignation mid term of Dr A Duncan, Chair, owing to work commitments.
Events had included a Curriculum for Excellence evening, and a joint meeting with other Parent Council representatives in March.

He thanked the members for their input in the course of the year.

047/12
ELECTION OF CHAIR/VICE CHAIR
 Mr M Ramsay was appointed as Chair, proposed by Mrs J Finlayson, seconded by Mrs J Fairlie.

The appointment of Vice Chair was deferred to the next meeting where it was hoped that more members would be present.
048/12
PROPOSED MERGER OF PARENT COUNCIL AND PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Discussion was held on the viability of merging the Parent Council and the PTA, and it was agreed that a tentative approach be made to the PTA for a member of the Parent Council to attend the PTA meeting of 23 October to propose holding a joint meeting to discuss the viability of a merger.
049/12
SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE
Mr I Orr reported as follows:
Head Boy and Head Girl and Deputies
Head Boy – Mr R Cargill
Deputies – Mr F Wallace, Mr J Kerr
Head Girl – Miss B Milne
Deputies – Miss A Anderson, Miss C McLoughlan
Mrs A M Sim enquired of the selection process for prefects as she had gained the impression that appointment had been made to whoever volunteered. Mr I S Orr advised that competencies required for such positions consisted of leadership skills, willingness to assist with events such as parent evenings, corridor duties, bringing issues to the attention of staff, etc. 

Interest had been trawled, and comments of staff sought.

Only certain schools had prefects in S5 and S6, and there had been speculation that, currently, AHS prefects were in abundance, leading to speculation that recruitment should be restricted to candidates from S6.

A suggestion made by Mrs J Finlayson that the Deputies should be given prizes in addition to the Head Boy and Girl, possibly funded by the PTA, was not favoured by Mr I S Orr who considered the present system of prize allocation to be adequate.
Staffing appointments:

Teachers

History – Christie Drummond
Support for pupils from military backgrounds – Leanne Hawthorne

(employed three days per week, one year appointment, based in AHS)

Trainee Teachers
English – Lynne Clark
French – Annabel Lawson

Chemistry – Kerry Wilson
Previous School Events
13 June – Scotland Final of Rock Challenge (AHS winners, latterly came fifth UK final
14/15 June – P7 Induction Days

14 June – P7 Parents’ Evening

21 June – Summer Showcase
26 June – Prizegiving Ceremony conducted by Mr Andrew Welsh
23 August – PTA meeting

Forthcoming Events
4 September – Duke of Edinburgh Gold Evening for Parents and Friends

6 September – PTA Cookery Event “Easy as mince”
28 September – Last day of term
15 October – Start of new term

24 October – PTA Meeting

6 November – Angus Parent Council Representatives Meeting, Carnoustie High School. Members were asked to submit topics for discussion by 28 September.

7 November – Parent Council Meeting

Mr I Orr tabled the AHS Standards and Quality Report for session 2011/12, which included information on SQA examination results for AHS.
050/12
PTA REPORT
Mrs J Fairlie reported upon forthcoming events, namely:

Car Treasure Hunt in conjunction with the Arbroath Round Table

Christmas Fayre to be held in the Community Centre, Arbroath on 9 November

Bids had been received, with the following being funded:

Pannier Bags - £1500

Travel costs to UK Rock Challenge in Milton Keynes - £500

Achievers Badges/Ties

Basketball Kits

Dux Boards

Trophy Cabinet

There remained an outstanding balance of approximately £18,000.

051/12
TEACHER PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION
In response to a query, Mr I S Orr described the procedure for complaints regarding teacher competence.

Governance existed by means of a system of classroom observation conducted by Principal Teachers., together with annual performance reviews.

In addition, new teacher support was in existence both in-house, and by means of twilight sessions concentrating on issues such as controlling pupil behaviour. 

If a teacher was found to be incompetent subsequent to remedial training, he/she could be referred to an education panel. At date, there had been no such referral from AHS.

Certain members of the Parent Council considered that there was presently a teacher who had been the subject of complaint over a protracted period, but that it appeared that no action had been taken, to which Mr I S Orr advised that complaints should be forwarded directly to him.

Mrs A M Sim speculated that some parents who lacked communication skills could find the procedure intimidating.
052/12
CAREER PLANNING ARRANGEMENTS
Responding to a query raised by Mrs J Fairlie, Mr I S Orr advised that the careers guidance officers were employed by Careers Scotland as advisers rather than teachers, and he described the mechanism whereby the school could arrange for pupils/parents to meet such individuals, on request.
053/12 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged to be held in the Library, Arbroath High School, on 7 November 2012 at 1900 hours. 

Malcolm J B Finlayson

AHSPC
 10 September 2012
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